) Sales Talk

FOR THE PARENTS OF SALESIANUM SCHOOL NOVEMBER 10, 2014

A THOUGHT FROM ST. FRANCIS DE SALES

It is a fact that people are always well aware of what is due them.
Unfortunately, they remain oblivious of what they owe to others.

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Fr. Chris Beretta, OSFS - principal@salesianum.org

Recapping Spirit Week and Open House

It was a great week at school! Every Spirit Week at Salesianum is memorable, but this one was particularly enjoyable
and energizing. The students, who have been really focused and working hard in school since late August, poured
everything they had into the many events and activities designed to rally the school community at the end of the 1*
quarter. The pep rally Friday in particular was the best in recent memory, with the students clad in matching Spirit
Week t-shirts and challenged to support their brothers at weekend events, and it seems our fall activities built on the
momentum. Rumors opened on stage and received tremendous reviews from adults and students alike — come see the
show this weekend! Our Marching Band not only made the trip to the football game Friday night, but participated in
the New Castle County Band Festival Saturday, receiving a superior rating. And our fall sports teams all came up big in
do-or-die situations: Football beat archrival Middletown on the road to qualify for the playoffs, Soccer came back to
beat Charter in penalty kicks following two overtimes on Saturday, and Cross Country won their 41* state championship
on tiebreakers, reaching all the way to sixth-place finishers on each team. Significant student support at all three events
were credited with providing that extra motivation to win by the narrowest of margins.

And all the energy and enthusiasm spilled over into Sunday’s Open House, packed with potential families and students.
We received a great deal of positive feedback about our program, from the facilities to the student speakers and band at
the general presentation, from the Spirit Week video to the presentations from teachers and staff in each of the academic
departments. But the best “salesmen” of all were the many students who spent the afternoon leading tours and speaking
to families. Nothing expresses what is special about Salesianum more than your sons, and almost every parent
commented on how impressed they were with our students. Their maturity, hospitality, and transparent love of the
school speaks far more eloquently than any prepared presentations or speeches could ever do. I would like to thank all
our families for being so supportive year round, so helpful in encouraging your sons to assist at Open House, and so
willing to “spread the word” about Salesianum to potential families and students!

Have a great week! Thanksgiving will be here before we know it!

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS

Mr. Jude Szczerba, Dean of Academic Affairs - juszczer@salesianum.org

First Quarter GPA
When calculating GPA for the first quarter, please note the following:
1. Pass/Fail courses do not count toward the GPA.
2. Rules for converting letter grades to GPA values are available in the 2014-2015 Student Handbook.
3. For quarterly GPAs, half-credit and 1-credit courses count the same. This is not the case for the cumulative

GPA, calculated at the end of each school year.
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Fall Parent-Teacher Conferences

In an effort to improve the effectiveness of our Parent-Teacher conferences, we have separated the Fall conferences into
two separate sessions. The 1° session, held on October 8, was exclusively for the parents of freshmen; the 2 session on
November 19 is exclusively for the parents of sophomores, juniors, and seniors.

Each teacher will have 12 time slots available between 6:00pm and 8:30pm. The evening is designed for parents who
may be in need of meeting with 2 or more teachers. Please keep in mind the following as you decide whether or not to
sign-up for an appointment with a specific teacher:

1. Most upperclassmen teachers have 20 or more freshmen. Consider your son’s performance in each class. It may
be best to only schedule a meeting if your son is doing poorly on assessments or struggling with work.

2. The conferences are designed for parents to discuss rather urgent academic issues with teachers. We do not

want to discourage anyone from attending, but we also do not want to prevent parents from scheduling
meetings that may be more urgent. If your son has made a good adjustment and seems to be doing well in a
particular class, we would ask that you refrain from scheduling an appointment. In grade school, many parents
are able to make it to conferences with all teachers, even if their children are performing well. In high school,
because students have 7 or more teachers, it may not be feasible or necessary to meet with all teachers. Parents
should not feel obligated to meet with the teachers. Keep in mind that conferences can be scheduled on other
days throughout the school year if necessary.

3. If a particular teacher’s time slots fill online and you would still like to schedule an appointment, I would
encourage you to email the teacher to request an appointment at another time.

4. On the evening of our conferences, it will be important for everyone to be faithful to the appointment schedule.
If you are late to a scheduled appointment, it may be impossible for the teacher to reschedule it that evening.

We will use an online appointment system to structure our conferences. The 10-minute time slots are designed for 5-7
minute meetings. If open slots remain, teachers will be available for “walk-ins.” A teacher’s schedule will be posted
outside of his/her doorway on the evening of conferences. If you have trouble scheduling an appointment, please email
the specific teacher or teachers.

Go to https://salesianum.acuityscheduling.com/schedule.php

Choose the calendar of a teacher of choice from the scroll down menu.

Choose November 19 using the calendar.

Choose an available appointment time. Appointment slots that have been taken will not show.

After the 1* appointment, quickly setup an account if you would like email reminders of your appointment(s).

A

Select “New Appointment” to schedule additional appointments for the evening.

STUDENT LIFE

Mr. Mike Gallagher, Dean of Student Life - mgallagh@salesianum.org
Mr. Bill Dinardo, Assistant Principal for Student Discipline - wdinardo@salesianum.org
Mr. Dan Jackman, Director of Student Activities — djackman@salesianum.org

Student Absences

Students who have been absent more than 5 days have received a correspondence from the Dean of Student Discipline.
Our primary goals is to communicate our attendance policy so your son's transcript will reflect good attendance
patterns. On average, Salesianum students are absent 4 days per year. Students and parent should review the
attendance/late policy in the School Handbook with special attention given to the late detention policy. If any questions
arise your son can see Nr. DiNardo or Mr. Gallagher.

Neil Simon’s Rumors

Salesianum Theater presents Neil Simon’s Rumors on stage in the Spragg Auditorium November 14-15. All shows begin
at 7:30 PM. The comedic play follows a group of New York socialites attending a 10™ anniversary party as they try to
conceal a scandal from the police and media. Tickets are $5 for students and senior citizens and $8 for adults.
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Winter Sports Season
All students intending on trying out for a winter sports team must have a completed DIAA physical form on file in the
athletic department before tryouts.

Salesianum Directory
Student Directories were distributed to students on Tuesday, November 4. The directory lists the names of students
along with phone numbers and names of parents.

GUIDANCE

Mr. Will Yarnell, Director of Guidance - wyarnell@salesianum.org

Parents of Seniors
Seniors should continue to update their Naviance accounts with college applications. Transcripts will not be sent to
schools unless your son has requested them through Naviance. If you have questions, please contact your counselor.

Junior Parent Guidance Meeting
A reminder to Junior Parents to mark your calendars for the Junior Parent Guidance Meeting on Thursday, November
20 at 7:00 PM in Centenary Hall.

PARENTS ASSOCIATION

Mrs. Lee Anne Cassidy, SPA President - salespa@salesianum.org

New York City Bus Trip

The Annual Parents Association New York City Bus Trip is scheduled for Wednesday, December 3. The cost is $50 per
person and all parents are invited to attend. Registration is due by Monday, November 24. Click here to download the
information and registration form.

Parents Association Christmas Party
All parents are invited to join us for the 2014 Christmas Party on Friday, December 12 from 7:30 PM - 11:00 PM. The
event is free, RSVP to salespa@salesianum.org by Friday, November 14.

PRAYER INTENTIONS

Fr. Mike Vogt, OSFS, Pastoral Care Coordinator - mvogt@salesianum.org
We keep in prayer this week all members of our extended School Community:

For health, healing, and well-being:
A Mrs. Connie Eastlack, of our Finance Office, recovering from a broken ankle

For the Faithful Departed:

A Donald Lucernoni, ‘75

Anna C. Vietri, Great Grandmother of Liam Mulvena, ‘17

Charles H. Bradley, Jr., Father of Charles III '66; Eugene '67; Edward '69; William '70; and Paul '73
Francis C. Brady, Former Sals Basketball Coach and Uncle of Jack Aaron, ‘83

Carmela Linda Abbesinio, Sister of Sals benefactor, Rocco Abbesinio

Warren T. “Buzzy” McCafferty, who taught at Salesianum for 37 years, passed away Friday.

> > > > > > >

And for all the names listed in the Book of Remembrance kept in the school chapel.

ALL LOVE, NO FEAR
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Salesianum School Weekly Calendar

Week of November 10 - 16

Monday

November 10

NO CLASSES

A Faculty and Staff Professional Development

Tuesday

November 11

C-DAY: REGULAR SCHEDULE

Wednesday

November 12

D-DAY: WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE

A Faculty Professional Time, 2:00 PM
A Soccer State Semifinals vs. Appoquinimink at Smyrna HS, 6:00 PM

Thursday

November 13

E-DAY: REGULAR SCHEDULE

A Varsity Hockey at Father Judge, 7:30 PM

Friday

November 14

F-DAY: REGULAR SCHEDULE

A Fall Show, Spragg Auditorium, 7:30 PM
Football State Playoffs at Sussex Tech, 7:30 PM
Winter Sports Begin

v

Saturday

November 15

A Fall Show, Spragg Auditorium, 7:30 PM

Sunday

November 16




Salesianum School Weekly Calendar

Week of November 17 - 23

Monday

November 17

G-DAY: REGULAR SCHEDULE

Tuesday

November 18

A-DAY: SPECIAL ASSEMBLY SCHEDULE

A Much Ado About Nothing, Pennsylvania Shakespeare Festival, 1:05 PM, Auditorium

Wednesday

November 19

B-DAY: WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE

A No Faculty Meetings
A Parent-Teacher Conferences, 6:00 PM - 8:30 PM

C-DAY: REGULAR SCHEDULE

ThurSdaY A Junior Parent Guidance Meeting, 7:00 PM, Centenary Hall
November 20
D-DAY: REGULAR SCHEDULE
Frlday A Varsity Hockey at Holy Ghost Prep, 6:00 PM

November 21

A Entrance and Placement Exam, 8:30 AM

Saturday
November 22
A Entrance and Placement Exam, Noon
Sunday
November 23
Mon, Nov 24
Looking I

Ahead...




